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ACS Submission:  Equalities Act – Removing Section 124(3)(b) and Section 138
ACS (the Association of Convenience Stores) welcomes the opportunity to respond to this consultation.  Employment regulations and the costs implied with compliance are a great burden to retailers.  ACS responded to the Government’s consultation on Resolving Workplace Disputes and supported the Government’s commitment to review employment regulation and take action to remove unnecessary burdens on business. 

The two section of the Equalities Act highlighted in this consultation clearly represents unnecessary burdens on business.  Involvement in employment tribunals and employment disputes are already a long and costly process, any action to streamline this is welcome.  ACS has strongly advocated the use of Early Conciliation process through engagement with Acas prior to applications to a full employment tribunal.
Section 124(3)(b) Equalities Act 2010
ACS supports repealing this section of the Equalities Act.  It is highly likely that businesses that have gone through an employment process would change internal procedures without the recommendation of the tribunal.

Any recommendation that a tribunal makes could potentially be unnecessarily burdensome and go beyond what is considered reasonable of an employer.  ACS members have not highlighted any experience of this procedure but its highly unlikely that an employer would not be proactive and change their internal procedures to avoid future instances and the costs of another employment tribunal.
Section 138 Equalities Act 2010
ACS supports repealing this section of the Equalities Act.  The consultation document clearly sets out that the forms requesting information are burdensome on businesses and the 8 week timeframe for responses makes these requests even more costly.
Most importantly the removal of this section does not prevent access to justice for the claimant.  They are still fully able to make requests verbally and in written form – currently there is no requirement to use the forms.  The courts ability to make an inference from failure to respond is unfounded and needs review.

ACS fully supports the Government’s commitment to remove unnecessary regulatory burdens in employment regulations.  The Red Tape Challenge has rightly identified these two provisions in the Equalities Act and Government should act swiftly to remove them.

ACS’ submission to the Government Resolving Work Place Dispute Consultation is available in the Submission Library of ACS website here. 
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